
 
 
 
 
Fast Facts: 
 

• Ducks Unlimited enhanced two wetlands west of Minneapolis/St. Paul 
• The enhancements reduced invasive species, promoted natural vegetation, improved 

habitat for ducks and other wildlife and improved water quality 
• The projects are the latest of several conservation efforts in Wright County 

 
Ducks Unlimited enhances two popular wetlands 

outside Minneapolis/St. Paul 
 

Wright County projects improve habitat on more than 650 acres 
 
Read release online » 
 
MINNEAPOLIS – April 27, 2017 – Ducks Unlimited completed two more shallow lake wetland 
enhancement projects to benefit wildlife and outdoor recreationists on the western edge of the 
Twin Cities Metro Area. 
 
The projects in Wright County include a 611-acre wetland basin on Woodland Wildlife 
Management Area and a 53-acre basin on Victor Waterfowl Production Area. These large 
wetland habitats are important waterfowl nesting and spring and fall migration food sources. The 
projects are a close drive for waterfowl hunters and birders from the Minneapolis/St. Paul region. 
 
These projects complement past shallow lake enhancement work completed by Ducks Unlimited 
in partnership with the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources in Wright County, including 
48-acre Henry Lake near Albion, 330-acre Smith Lake near Howard Lake, 149-acre Malardi 
Lake near Montrose and 3,765-acre Pelican Lake near St. Michael. 
 
These conservation projects create a cluster of enhanced shallow lake habitat completed through 
DU’s Living Lakes Initiative. 
 
Woodland Wildlife Management Area project – Located on the southeast edge of Montrose 
and known locally as Montrose Marsh, Woodland WMA is owned and managed by the 
Minnesota DNR. Ducks Unlimited helped replace aging water management infrastructure to 
provide optimal wetland habitat for waterfowl and other wildlife. 

http://www.ducks.org/conservation/du-conservation-initiatives/living-lakes-initiative


Victor Waterfowl Production Area – Victor WPA is southwest of Howard Lake and is 
managed by the United States Fish and Wildlife Service. It had poor water quality and habitat 
because of invasive fish and stagnant high water levels. DU engineered and installed new water 
level management infrastructure which allows managers to provide optimal conditions for 
reducing invasive fish and encouraging natural vegetation. Vegetation responded quickly, and 
the basin has been used by many waterfowl – including more than 70 trumpeter swans at one 
time. The basin is used by a variety of duck species such as mallards, canvasbacks, pintails and 
lesser scaup. 
 
Funding was provided through private donations to Ducks Unlimited’s Living Lakes Initiative, 
which in turn helped DU leverage the Outdoor Heritage Fund appropriation as recommended by 
the Lessard-Sams Outdoor Heritage Council and a federal North American Wetland 
Conservation Act grant. 
 
Ducks Unlimited Inc. is the world's largest nonprofit organization dedicated to conserving North America's 
continually disappearing waterfowl habitats. Established in 1937, Ducks Unlimited has conserved more than 
13.8 million acres thanks to contributions from more than a million supporters across the continent. Guided 
by science and dedicated to program efficiency, DU works toward the vision of wetlands sufficient to fill the 
skies with waterfowl today, tomorrow and forever. For more information on our work, visit www.ducks.org. 
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